
Dear Parents,   
 
We seem to have kicked Scarlet Fever and Chicken Pox into touch in the last week and it’s been great to have 
children back in school and well again!   
 
Last week we enjoyed a fantastic book week culminating in an awesome book character day – I do hope you all 
enjoyed the story books that your child wrote with their family group.  Teachers reported just how well the different 
age groups worked collaboratively together to write their own stories based on the characters they’d come dressed 
as – a great way to make them ‘come to life’!  
 
We hosted 3 authors, a storyteller, governors who read their favourite stories to the children and an amazing array 
of book characters and children were so inspired; even in hospital, after his adventure with the tree, Connor in Year 
5, pleaded with his mum to let him come back to hear the author visit!  Things like this don’t just happen by 
accident and I’d like to say a big thanks to Mrs Hughes for organising the week; no mean feat! 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
 
Emma Jefferies 
Headteacher 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Yay for Year 6! 
Not only was last week book week but it was the 
week our eldest children took their SATs tests.   
They were AMAZING.  
The tests are a statutory part of school life and all 
we ask of the children is to try their best and 
show off their skills to the best of their ability.   
Each day, they came in, tackled the tests, kept 
their positivity up and were a great support to 
each other.  They encouraged each other, laughed 
and chatted about the tests and what they could 
do and what they were proud of.   
If what we have been aiming for was proud, 
resilient, collaborative, responsible, independent 
resourceful children, we really couldn’t have asked 
any more.  Well done Year 6.   
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Farewell 
As most of you are aware today we said 
goodbye to lovely Mrs Penfound, she has 
been wonderful with the children. The 
staff, as well as the children will really miss 
her.  She will be busy helping her husband 
with his business.   
 
We are very happy to hear she will be 
helping on school trips and will be coming 
in to listen to children read.  Also she will 
cover Mondays until our new Admin 
Assistant starts. 
 
 



Dates for diary 

New dates are added each week in bold. 
*means further details will be sent. 

 

Date Time Event 
 

May half term holiday 28 May – 1 June 
June 
Tues 5th  14:30 Transition #1 for new Year R children 

Fri 8th  15:15 Targets home #7 – last ones of the year! 

Sat 9th  12:00 Stockbridge Summer fete 

Wed 13th  14:30 Transition #2 for new Year R children 

Mon 18th  All week 
10:00 

Scoot to School week – details to follow 
Area sports for chosen team members 

Tues 19th  19:00 Parent forum  

Wed 20th  16:00 Golf tournament at Broughton 

Thurs 21st  14:30 Transition #3 for new Year R children 

Fri 29th  14:30 Transition #4 for new Year R children 

Mon 2nd  All week Pre-school parent meetings begin 

Tues 3rd 09:15 
09:15 

Transition #5 for new Year R children 
Moving on morning for whole school 

Thurs 5th  All day Dance festival at Test Valley for Mottisfont class 

Fri 6th  13:00 Country dancing festival at John Hanson for 
Horsebridge class 

Tues 10th  09:30 Guitar and Piano concert 

Thurs 12th  15:15 Reports go home to parents 

Fri 13th  All day Year 6 end of year trip day 

Sun 15th  All day  Amazing Alice cycle ride  

   

 

Children’s new classes 
We’re into the summer term and I know those of you 
with children in our current Year 1 and Year 4 will be 
wondering how the year groups will be split next year and 
the rest of you will be wondering which classrooms and 
staff your children will have.   
We will be having our moving on morning on Tues 3

rd
 

July when children will be with their teachers for 
September 2018 and we will inform you that evening.  
We are still in the process of deciding on class 
configurations and staffing and this won’t be finalized 
until just before the moving on morning.  
 

Watch out for the benefice magazine article 

Each month I write in the Stockbridge benefice magazine 
– a copy is distributed free to every house in the village 
and we also hold a copy in reception.  
  
This month however, it has been the turn of our children 
as they have written an article all about their experience 
of book week.   
 
It’ll be published later this month.    

Rounders 
This week on Wednesday a term of Year 5 and 6 pupils went 

to Test Valley School to play in the Rounders Tournament.  
We played against six other teams from local schools, we had 
five minutes batting and five minutes fielding for each game.  
In one game we managed to get the whole of the other team 

out before their five minutes of batting was up. 
 

Parent forum  
We have our next parent forum on Tuesday 19

th
 June at 

7pm. 
Even if you’re not a parent rep, please put this date in your 

diary as we’d like to open the forum up to all parents.   
Governors and Miss T and I have been reviewing our vision 

and we’d like your views on the vision for your children.  
 

More details will be published after half term.    
 

Service families’ forum 
We had a useful, if low attended service families’ forum last 
month and would like to hold another which will have a focus 
on the resources available to support forces families during 
periods of deployment or postings or extended training.    
 

 

GDPR 
 
We are now very knowledgeable about GDPR.  We have 
started the process to comply with GDPR, however all the 
information is required to be passed through the 
Governors, therefore the information will be with you 
after half term. 



 


